

Children and Families Directorate

Director: Chris Baird

FAO: Headteacher & Chair of Governors
Much Marcle C E Primary School
Much Marcle
Ledbury
Herefordshire
HR8 2LY

15 October 2018

Dear Mrs Harrison and Mrs Wood

Herefordshire Council aspires to give all children and young people a great start in life through providing access to the high quality educational provision that will enable them to achieve their full potential.

I regularly review the different aspects of the performance of children and young people and the services that support them at Council Challenge sessions. These are sessions made up of the leaders of all of the political parties represented on Herefordshire Council, the council's Chief Executive, the Director and Assistant Directors of our Children and Families services. We recently reviewed the available education performance results from the summer.

On behalf of Herefordshire Council and all of the members of the Performance Challenge Group, I am writing to congratulate Much Marcle C E Primary School for the excellent outcomes that you achieved at Key Stage 2 this year. The hard work and dedication of your staff and pupils meant that they not only exceeded the challenging FFT 20 targets set by Herefordshire Council, they also achieved positive progress scores in all three subject areas. This is a fantastic achievement and all the group leaders and the Chief Executive wanted to pass on their congratulations.

We look forward to continuing to work in partnership with you this year.

Yours sincerely

11. Swinds

COUNCILLOR ELISSA SWINGLEHURST CABINET MEMBER CHILDREN AND FAMILIES

On behalf of all members of the Performance Challenge Group:

Cllr Carole Gandy

Cllr Felicity Norman Cllr Jennifer Hyde

Cllr Polly Andrews
Cllr Trish Marsh

Cllr John Stone

Cllr Sebastian Bowen Cllr Marcelle Lloyd-Hayes

Cllr Terry James
Cllr Bob Matthews
Cllr Anthony Powers